
The Village Idiot
Newsletter of the Barony of Windhaven

April AS LVII

Next Meetings:

● May 19th, 2024 - 6pm on Zoom
● June 9th, 2024 - 6pm on Zoom

April’s Meeting Minutes:

Seneschal’s Report: Baroness Xanthippe reports
that applications for the next Baron/Baroness are
being sent to the Tang. Then Kingdom will send out
the vote sheets and ask them to meet with their
majesties.

Chatelaine Report: Lord Eysteinn reports that he
is trying to reach out to Kitsonicon but hasn’t
gotten anything back yet. Also, he was wondering
what our thoughts are on the Bergstrom Glass
Museum Demonstration. Last year, they asked us to
serve food in ren clothes but we turned them down
because they were kind of vague about money. He
is looking into answers and will ask about opinions
on it at the next meeting.

Exchequer Report: Hilde Steward reports the
numbers as follows.

The funds are now as follows:
General Fund: $6,520.94
Practice Fund: $212.61
Event Fund: $2,717.31
Total: 9,450.86

Chronicler’s Report: Lady Eyfríðr reports that the
VI was written and sent via email.

MoAS: Lord Helgulfr reports that shop nights
continue. Please join as there is a lot of room in the
garage.

Herald’s Report: Lady Nuala reports that there is
nothing much to report. She is still working on a
name and checking on devices.

Knight’s Marshal’s Report: Lord Aeden reports
he is looking at monthly practices but will have to
let us know because his schedule is very tough. He
is also trying to come up with a weekend for
making leather armor / gorgets for the youth.

Rapier Marshal’s Report: Wilhelm von Mansfeld
reports that there were a bunch of kids at the last
practice. They did some slow work because they
didn’t have a marshal but it was fun for the kids.
They also chatted with a newcomer.

Archery Captain: Lord Luca reports that he is
looking at holding practices soon as the
weather is getting better. He is going to look at
the park in Appleton to see how the bails are
holding up.

Web Minister’s Report: Lord Luca reports that
the VI was posted.

Social Media Deputy’s Report: THL Birna
reports that there is a growing interest on Meetup.
It is recommended that members join meetup for
free and mark that they are attending in order for
the activities to gain more attention. Also post and
tag Windhaven or the SCA to help guide more
people.

B & B Report: They are happy to see all of the
different activities in the Barony like martial
activities and shop nights.
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Help Wanted:
● Knights Marshal position available -

Election can happen as soon as an
interested party steps forward.

● Youth Combat Marshal -
Election can happen as soon as an
interested party steps forward.

● Thrown Weapons Marshal -
Interested parties can reach out to the
seneschal.

● Baronial Seneschal - New Seneschal
needed as our current seneschal has been
elected for the SCA board of directors. A
temporary seneschal is in place. Election
will be in May or when an interested party
steps forward. Baroness Xippe wants
everyone to know that if you are interested
but can’t afford the membership fee, please
let her or Lord Eysteinn know as there are
people in the barony willing to sponsor.

● Exchequer - Election will be in June.

Old Business:

● Storage Units - Need to get more
information on size, climate control, pricing,
and decide how it can be paid for.

● Signs - Have been ordered, received, and
the check has been sent for reimbursement.
(They look great!)

● Missile Mayhem - Mark your calendars!
○ Event: Clintonville 9/21/2024

● Kingdom A&S - Mark your calendars!
○ Event: Fond du Lac 6/1/2024

New Business:

● New Seneschal: See Help wanted
section.

● Event Proposal: Voted to accept the
proposal for Fighter School for Feb 22nd,
2025.

● Summer Moot: Wondering if there is
interest in having a summer moot.

Guild Reminders:
Fighter Practice- Awaiting new summer schedule
and location.
Archery Practice- Returning soon. Stay tuned for
update on summer schedule.
A&S Shop Nights- 362 Elm St (Menasha):
Every Friday 5pm-9pm

Previous Guilds:
These are guilds that have been provided in the
past but are currently on hiatus due to lack of
interest. If you are interested in bringing them
back, let Baroness Xippe know as there are options
for teachers, locations, etc (We just need people
interested to join).
Dance Practice
Period Games

2



Barony of Windhaven Officers List:

Baron
Baron Hamish of Nisbet (James Nesbitt)
baron@baronyofwindhaven.org

Baroness
Baroness Markéta Barfussin (Melissa Heenan)
baroness@baronyofwindhaven.org

Seneschal
Baroness Xanthippe (Colleen Hohensee)
seneschal@baronyofwindhaven.org

Exchequer
Lady Hilde Steward (Amber Vergauwen)
exchequer@baronyofwindhaven.org

Herald
Lady Orlaith (Lisa Maines)
herald@baronyofwindhaven.org

Chronicler
Lady Eyfridor Matheusdottir (Erica Young)
chronicler@baronyofwindhaven.org

Minister of Arts & Sciences
Lord Helgulfr Arngeirsson (Bethany Hopkins)
moas@baronyofwindhaven.org

Chatelaine
Honorable Lord Eysteinn Meinfretr (Liz Roberts)
info@baronyofwindhaven.org

Web Minister
Lord Luca MacGregere (John Young)
webminister@baronyofwindhaven.org

Archery Captain
Lord Luca MacGregere (John Young)
archery@baronyofwindhaven.org

Knight’s Marshal
Lord Aeden of Clan Colquhoun (Jason Krueger)
marshal@baronyofwindhaven.org

Rapier Captain
Wilhelm von Mansfeld (Joshua Leeder)
rapier@baronyofwindhaven.org

Social Media
The Honorable Lady Birna (Lori Caelwaerts)
socialmedia@baronyofwindhaven.org

SCA/Northshield/Windhaven Facebook Links

SCA

Northshield
https://www.facebook.com/groups/kingdomofn
orthshield

Windhaven
https://www.facebook.com/groups/Windhaven

Army of Northshield
https://www.facebook.com/groups/656097414
404272/

Northshield Barter and Trade SCA
https://www.facebook.com/groups/469057956
444539/

If you have more links (Facebook or otherwise)
that you would like to see added to this list,
please email
chronicler@baronyofwindhaven.org
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Publisher’s Disclaimer This is the May 2024
edition of The Village Idiot, a publication of the
Barony of Windhaven of the Society for
Creative Anachronism-Wisconsin Inc. The
Village Idiot is available from Lady Eyfríðr at
chronicler@baronyofwindhaven.org. It is not a
corporate publication of SCA-WI, Inc. and does
not delineate SCA-WI, Inc. policies. Copyright
2024, Society for Creative
Anachronism-Wisconsin Inc. For information on
reprinting photographs, articles, or artwork
from this publication, please contact the
Chronicler, who will assist you in contacting the
original creator of the piece. Please respect the
legal rights of our contributors

Submissions:
This newsletter is published on the Barony of
Windhaven website 12 times a year. Any
articles for The Village Idiot are due six days
after the business meeting. All
contributions for publication are welcomed for
consideration of printing. The chronicler
reserves the right to edit submissions for
accuracy or length. Submissions should be

delivered in MS Word or txt format files
through email to
chronicler@baronyofwindhaven.org, as the
body of an email to the same address, or
through the mail.

Subscriptions:
Subscriptions are free and are distributed
electronically via the Windhaven Website. A
notice is posted on the Windhaven List when
each issue is available. If you cannot access
the website, or prefer a printed copy, contact
the chronicler via email at
chronicler@baronyofwindhaven.org

Reprint Policy:
Except where otherwise stated, please contact
the chronicler regarding “re-printability”
for specific articles.
Copyright 2024, Society for Creative

Anachronism
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